Memorandum

To: Kure Beach Town Council

From: Chuck Keener, Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Chairman

Date: 9/04/07

Re: Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Minutes

The Shoreline Access and Parking Committee met on Tuesday September 4th 2007

The following members were present: Chuck Keener, Tony Gonsalves, Pat Smith. Unexcused Fred Tesh and Sandi Whaley.

First Order of Business

- 1. Introduction of new member applicants, Jim Smith and Linda Cheshire.
- 2. Committee discussed and approved Jim Smith and Linda Cheshire as new members of SLAP committee. Will ask for Town Council approval on September 18th meeting.

Old Business

- 1. Bike Racks are to be installed ASAP now that tourist season is over.
- 2. Parking patterns to be adjusted at several beach accesses. Adding new parking spaces and unblocking new ADA handicap parking ramps.
- 3. We are still waiting for CAMA reimbursement for Community Parking Lot.
- 4. We are still waiting for CAMA contract for Atlantic Ave boardwalk project.
- 5. Waiting on new plan from Engineer regarding additional parking on north K Ave.
- 6. New entrance to Corral Parking lot tabled due to lack of report from Fred Tesh.

- 7. Amendment to the Kure Beach Shoreline Access Plan was tabled.
- 8. Beach Signage Committee responsibilities relinquished to Beautification Committee.

New Business

- 1. There will be a combined meeting with Beautification Committee on Monday Sept 10th to discuss new plans for Atlantic Ave Boardwalk.
- 2. Porta Potties with fencing at beach accesses will be researched and discussed in preparation for next tourist season. Project leader Sandi Whaley.
- 3. Renew Restroom project. Jim Smith and Pat Smith will research and return to committee a new restroom location possibility.
- 4. The committee approved an additional handicap parking space located on Atlantic Ave first space south of Pier entrance. They also recommend an additional handicap parking space on west K Ave next to Big Daddy's, the first space on corner of West K and North Ft fisher Blvd. The committee ask that the Loading Zone sign be reinstalled, first space south of Pier entrance. Also that the no parking sign next to Lifeguard shack be removed.